Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

November 26, 2012

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 26th day of November 2012, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR PRO TEM

Marvin Hendrix
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
John Widger, Ray Anzaldua, Bill Werley, Sr.






Debe Wright

CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police





Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor






1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
None
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 24, 2012

There was a noted correction to be made to correct “Councilwoman Anzaldua” to Councilman Anzaldua on 
Page 1.  
The City Secretary shall make such correction.


Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the minutes with the noted correction.  
Councilman 
Widger seconded the motion.



Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
5) LETTER OF ENDORSEMENT AND SUPPORT FOR THE USE OF THE HARLINGEN COUNTRY CLUB GYM BY THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY EMPLOYEES APPROVED

The City Secretary explained that the Harlingen Country Club had generously offered the use of its gym by 
the city employees but they wanted a letter from the Council that would express their support and 
endorsement of this effort.

 A letter reflecting such endorsement was included in the agenda packet.


Councilwoman Wright made a motion to authorize the letter of endorsement. (The letter was signed by all 
Council members present.) 
       
Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those 



present.

6)
 REQUEST APPROVED TO HOLD A 5K FAMILY FUN RUN AND A 1.5 MILE WALK 
THROUGHOUT THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY ON DECEMBER 15, 2012


A letter of request by Heather Keeler was in the agenda packet requesting the City’s approval of the Family 
Fun Run.


Councilman Anzaldua asked if bicyclists would be allowed and Councilwoman Wright asked if the event 
was going to be limited to only Palm Valley residents.  There was no one present to answer the questions.  
The City Secretary will follow up with Ms. Keeler and report back.


There being no further discussion, Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the request.


Councilman Widger seconded the motion.



Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

6) ACTION TAKEN TO CHANGE THE DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING FOR DECEMBER 2012 AND AUTHORIZE EARLY CLOSING OF CITY OFFICES ON DECEMBER 24, 2012

Because the next regularly scheduled Council meeting would fall on Monday, December 24, the City 
Secretary recommended holding the meeting on December 17 instead.  She also recommended that City 
Hall close at noon and allow the employees to leave at that time on December 24.

Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to authorize the actions recommended by the City Secretary.


Councilman Werley seconded the motion.




Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

8)
ACTION TAKEN TO APPROVE MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN THE 
CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND RGV RADIO COMMUNICATIONS GROUP FOR USE OF 
TRUNKED RADIO SYSTEM

Chief of Police A. R. Garcia explained that the agreement was presented to him about a month ago.  Chief 
Garcia explained that the City of Palm Valley currently is in contract with the City of Harlingen. He has 
spoken to Chief Rinaldi from the City of Harlingen about this new MOU.  Chief Garcia summed it by 
stating that the City of Palm Valley will not have a choice but to enter into this agreement.  He 
explained that if the City does not join with this group the City will not have access to backup channels 
in case Harlingen’s radio tower goes down.  He explained that Harlingen has not gone digital yet but when 
they enter into the same agreement, the City of Palm Valley will become a full time user.   By 2015 
everyone is required to be digital and, thus, will enable police departments to communicate with other law 
enforcement agencies throughout the State. This group is charging $2.00 per radio unit ($10.00 per month) 
for radio air time and a one time $20 programming fee.


Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the agreement.  


Councilman Widger questioned the amount on Page 6, Section E - $40.00 for programming.  Chief Garcia 
explained that this is for the programming of the radio IDs into their system.  This programming will be 
encrypted so that no one can scan our radios.

Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix took the votes and the motions carried unanimously.

9)
 CONSENT AGENDA:
a. Police Report – OCTOBER 2012 – Chief Garcia went over the police report for October 2012 and informed the Council that Officers Exinia and Hayward resigned.  He has hired one new full time officer and two new reserve officers.  Two of the new hires have worked with the City of Palm Valley before. (Note: Prior to the end of the meeting the two new officers were introduced to the Council.)  Chief Garcia continued to report on the training sessions attended during the month and vehicle repairs and maintenance.  Chief Garcia reported one burglary of a motor vehicle; one aggravated assault and arrest; and one report on two wanted subjects.  


Chief Garcia asked that if any one on the Council sees anything suspicious of any kind to call the 


police officer on duty.



Councilman Widger questioned Item No. 5 on the citation report. He also asked about the citation 


on John Cook who requested a jury trial.  Chief Garcia explained this citation was for an ordinance 

violation for a parked trailer for more than three days.  Chief Garcia explained that Mr. Cook was 


told on several occasions to remove his trailer from his driveway.  Failure to do so resulted in the 


issuance of two citations.



Councilwoman Wright questioned what a non-eligible driver’s license was as noted on Item No. 


24. Chief Garcia explained that it is usually a suspended license for whatever reason.


        b. 
Municipal Court Report – OCTOBER 2012  


There was no discussion on this report.


Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilman Anzaldua 


seconded the motion.




Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

10)
  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
       
  VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR OCTOBER 2012 APPROVED
       
  Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the check listings and the monthly financial reports as 
  
  submitted.  

  Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

11)
INVESTMENT REPORTS FOR OCTOBER FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE 
WATER SERVICE APPROVED


There being no discussion Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the investment reports for 
both the City and the Water Service for the month of October.


Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Pro Tem Hendrix took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

12)
PURCHASE REQUESTS – NONE
13)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman 
Anzaldua and seconded by Councilman Werley.

_______________________________

Marvin Hendrix, Mayor Pro Tem
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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